THE MOTHERS’ UNION – NEWCASTLE DIOCESE
Minutes of Annual General Meeting held in the church of St John the Evangelist, Kingston Park, on Friday 29 March 2019 at 10.40 am.   There were 101 members present and apologies had been received from a further 4.

Diocesan President Canon Barbara Packer welcomed everyone to the meeting, especially Lynne Tembey the former Worldwide President, and her daughter Catherine, and thanked Hexham Deanery members for the refreshments which had preceded it.  Our new Chaplain Revd Dr Sarah Moon led the meeting in prayer for the world, for the diocese, for the work of Mothers’ Union, and for those members who had died since the last meeting of Council.  Barbara then enrolled Sarah and Julian Brown our new Finance & Central Services Co-ordinator.   The Project Leaders for the next triennium were commissioned:
Dr Andrew Wilmott, Branch Recorder; Norma Wilmott, Representative to Northumberland Prison Visitor Centre; Lesley Bolton, Gift Aid Recorder; Lesley Wright, Journal Editor; Dan Doran, Newsletter Editor; Margaret Weaver, Website Editor; Margaret Crawforth, AFIA Representative; Jennie Jones, Training Officer; Karoline Wellborne, Children & Young Families Co-ordinator; Revd Lorna Beadle, Prayer Chain. 
Minutes of the 2018 Annual General Meeting previously circulated were taken as read, confirmed, and signed by the President.  There were no matters arising.

The President’s Annual Report for 2018 had been previously circulated; Barbara said it had been a very busy year, and thanked all who had taken responsibilities for this.

The Financial Report for 2018 was presented by Treasurer Dorothy Henderson; the end of year balance was healthy.  There were two questions from the floor which Dorothy answered satisfactorily: £1,000 which had been offered for holidays for Grenfell Tower survivors had not been needed and would be retained in our funds where it might be used for AFIA work; ‘CBF’ stood for Central Board of Finance of the Church of England, in which some of our money was invested.   Barbara thanked Dorothy for her work.
The Annual Meeting concluded at 11.00   
Signed:  ………………………………………………………..     date         …………………………

                                    (Diocesan President)                                    
Ordinary Council Meeting
Barbara welcomed to the meeting nine people attending Council for the first time.  Minutes of the meeting held on 12 October 2018 having been previously circulated were taken as read, confirmed and signed by the President as a correct record.  There were no matters arising.
President’s remarks would be distributed with the Minutes.  Barbara thanked Dr Andrew Wilmott, the Secretary and Joan Howard for their work in preparing, printing and distributing the new Directory. 
Unit Reports had been previously circulated and Barbara thanked everyone who had compiled these.  Some of the co-ordinators highlighted particular aspects of their report:

Anne Lloyd having served as Finance & Central Services Co-ordinator for ten years thanked everyone for their willingness to support her; in turn Barbara thanked her for all her care and friendship and presented her with a plant. 
Dr Andrew Willmott said that this year’s Directory had required additional work because of GDPR but he hoped he had agreement from everyone whose details had been included.
Jennie Jones stressed the need to move forward with enthusiasm and to have willingness to delegate. 
Barbara reminded the meeting that at this time there was no Marketing and Communications Co-ordinator, but she hoped that an ad hoc group would work on publicity material as required.
Linda Benneworth had issued a full list of projects we had supported or were continuing to support, which she felt was very impressive; extra copies were available at the meeting, together with a list of items for inclusion in backpacks for people being released from prison for which there was great and immediate need.  She asked people to get in touch with Margaret Crawforth for AFIA holidays, and she herself would be very willing to talk to branches, or to congregations, about the work of Action and Outreach.  She also asked for broken jewellery as beads were always needed for craft sessions for vulnerable women.
Jackie Moore thanked Josephine Kulke for the smooth hand-over of Faith and Policy, whose first meeting of this Triennium would take place the following week; she reminded people to sign up for the Diocesan Retreat on Tuesday 7 – Wednesday 8 May at Shepherd’s Dene, and commended the Diocesan Eucharist to be held at St James church, Riding Mill, on 20 July.  Barbara added that many members of that congregation were MU members although the church had no MU branch, and it would be a great encouragement to them if the occasion was well supported.
Edna Maddison mentioned the date of the next Diocesan Members’ meeting on 27 April at Church House when Jennie Jones would talk on receiving the Royal Maundy from Her Majesty The Queen.
Deanery Leaders’ reports had also been circulated; Barbara invited them to the front and introduced them.  Anne Cairns added her thanks to Sandra Rusby who had acted as Deanery contact for Corbridge for a considerable time.

Barbara thanked the Unit Coordinators and Deanery Leaders, and extended her thanks to everyone taking up new roles, whether at Diocesan, Deanery or Branch level.
Other business
Christine Birrell said she had had found it helpful to have the excellent written reports and was glad of the opportunity to put faces to the names of the Deanery Leaders and Unit Co-ordinators.

Margaret Riches spoke on the arrangements for the visit to Portsmouth for the National Annual Meeting in September. 

There was no other business.

Sheila Walker led Midday Prayers at 11.40.

Barbara welcomed Lynne Tembey OBE, who had been a good friend of hers for many years.

Lynne said she was very glad to attend the meeting as she had a particular link with this diocese through support given to her daughter at University here.  During her time of office she had managed to visit twenty three provinces and although there had been some stressful visits she had never felt in serious danger.  She had always tried to think what the Lord was asking her to do in any situation, and to do whatever she did to His greater glory.  She said it was important to meet people where they were at that moment and extend to them the hand of Christ; we needed to be welcoming and encouraging.  She particularly liked to use Mary Sumner’s own prayer.  The day before this meeting Lynne and members of her family, including her mother, had attended an Investiture at Buckingham Palace where Lynne received her OBE from The Duke of Cambridge who had spoken warmly of the work of Mothers’ Union; Lynne brought her medal for the meeting to admire.  She felt that through MULOA we would be enabled to live faith, bring hope and share love.
Lynne’s talk was greeted with very warm applause; Barbara presented her with a framed tapestry version of Mary Sumner’s Prayer created by June Olliver, Branch contact for Hexham Abbey, who was unfortunately not well enough to attend the meeting.  
The meeting ended with The Grace at 12.45 pm.

Signed: ………………………………………………..      date ………………………………………..

                     (Diocesan President)                   

